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It’s been another busy week here at The Hurlingham Academy. 

Teachers have been working around the clock to mark all the as-

sessments completed by KS3, and I have already observed some 

fantastic feedback lessons. Remember, though we may all be ex-

cited to find out our place in the rank orders next week, it is the 

feedback that we receive that is the most important. Only then will 

you know how to improve your work to ensure you continue to 

make progress. I urge all pupils to really take the time to look 

through all of their assessments when they are handed back and rather than simply focussing on 

the score, have a look to see where you could have improved. Next week during tutor time, all 

of KS3 will be completing an activity reflecting on their recent assessments, and setting them-

selves targets for the upcoming term. Reflecting on your own work and independently setting 

meaningful goals and targets can be tricky, so form tutors will of course be there for support. 

Once again I would like to say well done to all pupils for completing their assessments and a par-

ticular well done to year 7, for completing your very first assessment cycle at secondary school.  

The Hurlingham Mentoring Hub  

Year 10 students mentor Year 7s to support them through their first year of secondary school.  

After a rigorous application and interview process, we are 

pleased to announce that the following Year 10 students have 

been appointed mentors to selected Year 7 students. The Years 

10s will support their year 7 mentees through their first year of 

secondary school, offering advice, homework help, a listening 

ear and lots of fun along the way! 

Well done to the successful mentors; Karim, Delia, Christina, 

Sasha, Madeleine, Marwa, Anissa, Nicoleta, Theodore, Annabel-

la, Louisa and Luca.  

Home Learning 

It is one of our school priorities to look for ways to ensure all students are provided with equal op-

portunities and support in their education. One way for us to do this is through an information 

gathering process to identify some key information about how students complete work outside 

of school. 

Please can you complete the Microsoft form using the link below to help give us a better picture 

of any areas that we could look to offer support if possible: https://forms.office.com/

e/18ZKbfCSzq  



Mr Wilson’s Commendations  

Congratulations this week go to the following pupils, who made it to the top of our Seneca and 

Sparx leaderboards. 

 

Top pupils for Seneca are: 

Year 7:  Luis 

Year 8:  Dana 

Year 9:  Leo 

Year 10: Sadaf 

Year 11:  Chris 

 

 

 

Top pupils for Sparx maths are: 

Year 7: Devon 

Year 8: Kadean  

Year 9: Justin  

Year 10: Theo 

Year 11: Sofia 

 

 

 

 

Top pupils for Sparx reader are: 

Year 7: Annamaria and Esther 

Year 8:  Ollie and Chaunique   

Year 9:  Badis and Harun 



Subject in the spotlight 

 

 

This week’s subject in the spotlight is Maths, with the head of department Mme 

Kramer.  

 

 

Year 7: 

This past week Year 7 have been finishing up their unit on Multiplication and Division, which builds 

on their numeracy knowledge of times tables. They have been learning strategies to multiply and 

divide large numbers as well as numbers containing decimals. This is going to be incredibly im-

portant to become fluent in, as their next topic is Area of Triangles and Quadrilaterals! 

Year 8: 

Year 8 have just finished up on the topic of Direct Proportion. This is an incredibly important topic 

that students will see throughout their maths career, and is applicable to daily life, such as calcu-

lating exchange rates and comparing prices for the best deals! The year 8s will then be using 

their multiplicative reasoning they have learnt in direct proportion and apply it to their next topic 

percentage calculations. 

Year 9: 

Year 9 have just finished the Direct and Inverse Proportion unit; builds on their previous knowledge 

of proportion they learnt in year 8. The year 9s looked at different types of relationships rates can 

have and using logic decide if they would be directly or inversely related. The next topic year 9 

will be looking at is Probability! This will be the first time they have used probability in maths, they 

will learn about Tree Diagrams, Sample Spaces and more! 

Year 10: 

Higher and foundation tier classes are both finishing their Probability 2 unit, which extends their 

knowledge from year 9. This year they learn about dependent events, experimental probability vs 

theoretical probability and Venn Diagrams. The next topic for both tiers will be Statistics. Both 

higher and foundation classes will be looking at different types of data, averages, how to repre-

sent data and frequency tables. 

Year 11: 

Year 11 have nearly finished all the content needed for GCSEs, now it is time to revisit and revise! 

Some higher tier classes have begun writing practice papers in lessons while their teachers give 

feedback and from this can see where their gaps are. Foundation classes have been revisiting 

the highest leverage topics, such as ratio and proportion, in order to give them the best chance 

of success in their exams! Now is more important than ever to be completing their homework and 

revising at home! 



Description Date Time 

Whole school assembly Monday 10th February 8:30-9:00 

Drop down day Tuesday 11th February All day  

Year 7 Synagogue Trip Wednesday 12th February 11:00-13:00 

Valentines day tea dance Wednesday 12th February 13:30-15:00 

Year 7 Parents Evening Thursday 13th February 16:30-19:00 

Half term Monday 17th– Friday 21st February All day 

Year 11 revision program Monday 17th– Friday 21st February All day 

Key dates for weeks beginning 10th February 

Hospitality and Catering Trip 

Last Friday our year 10 Hospitality and Catering students had the opportunity to visit the 

Copthorne Tara Hotel in Kensington. Whilst we were there, we were lucky enough to have a tour 

of all of the facilities. The students were able to see behind the scenes in most areas of the busi-

ness, the hotel rooms, kitchens, restaurants, function rooms, back office and reception area. This 

is really going to further their understanding on how hotels operate. 

Year 7 Parents Evening  

A reminder that Year 7 Parents' Evening will be held on Thursday, 13th Feb, from 4.30-

7pm. Thank you to all those who have already signed up using the online form. If you 

have yet to do so, you can find the form here: https://forms.office.com/e/K5gK6HnK8s  

Students are expected to attend parents’ evening with their parents. As this is a formal 

school occasion, they are expected to wear their uniform.   

https://forms.office.com/e/K5gK6HnK8s
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